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Family Friends has gone from strength to strength during 2014.  Our Child Befriending & Mentoring 
project in Hammersmith & Fulham is successfully up and running and we have received renewed 
commissioning funding towards our work in Kensington & Chelsea from both Family & Childrenôs  
Services and PCT/NHS.  Family Friends has helped 77 families this year; 36 being with our Child         
Befriending & Mentoring project and 41 our Parent Befriending project.  Several of our families would 
like to report good news from 2014, as follows:  
 

¶ Anna joined a boxing club, Derek a football club, Kuldip a youth centre and gym.   

¶ Mona and Stuart learnt how to swim, Kali how to play badminton, George improved his     

swimming, cycling and running and Dan won two prizes at sports day.    

¶ Anna and Derek improved their school marks from below average to mostly Aôs, Iga excelled in 

her class and received many Aôs, Freida and Marshall are in the top groups at school, Melissa 

received the Marshall Wace Award for her performance in languages.  Will won a certificate for 

improved attitude to learning.   

¶ Didi gets on better with his sister and they are able to play 

together now, Will learnt to control his temper, Simonôs   

behaviour improved. 

¶ Ali started Arabic classes, Daniel joined a library, Celia 

started a public speaking course, Veronica won a certificate 

for her volunteering work during the holidays.  

¶ Soukina improved her parenting skills and her children no 

longer have a Child Protection Plan. Ambika and Pat joined 

the Childrenôs Centre, Mina attends parent and baby 

classes, Dawn and Mina enrolled their families at the library.  

¶ Tracey  and Mina registered their families with a dentist, 

Eva convinced professionals to do an additional assessment 

on her sonôs health conditions, Melissa is now attending a 

pain clinic, Dawn now goes to the gym and Mina regularly 

visits her local parks.  Mina, Ruth, Jill and Jane improved 

their familyôs diet and started cooking healthier meals from 

scratch.  

¶ Hana and Miriam got work experience in offices, Hala enrolled on an IT course, Natalie went on 

to post-graduate education, Amy returned to Art College and got distinction, Rita and Zara    

enrolled on ESOL classes, Mina now writes letters and reads in English. Sara started driving   

lessons, Winfred went to the theatre for the first time.   

¶ Aja, Fran, Claire and Tania and Ria moved to better accommodation, Eva and Soukina            

de-cluttered their homes, Julie received a grant to buy a new washing machine.  

 

We welcomed a new Chair Elizabeth, and two new Trustees to the board, Andrew and Clare, who will 
bring expertise in accountancy and law.  There are two new staff: Family & Volunteer Coordinator, 
Dani and Administrator, Layla.  Thank you to Giedre our Intern Administrator over the summer, to  
Ann, a Trustee, to Sylvia, a Coordinator, and especially to our Chair and Treasurer, Tom, who retired 
after several years of years of sterling work for Family Friends. 
 

N E W S L E T T E R  December 2014 

 



NOTICEBOARD  

Duke of York Squareôs Christmas Grotto offers children and adults alike the opportunity to 
visit Santaôs cosy abode, hand over wish lists as well as take the chance to hear seasonal stories. 
Santaôs little helpers will also be busy taking photos as keepsakes. Guests are asked to make a   
donation to the Prince's Foundation. The Christmas Grotto will be open Tuesdays to Sundays until 
23  December, between 10am and 5pm. Visit www.dukeofyorksquare.com/news/santas-grotto-2 to 
book a slot and for further details.   

The Natural History Museum pop-up ice rink is open until 4 January.  The spectacular rink is      
nestled in front of the iconic South Kensington Museum, beneath 80,000 twinkling fairy lights and 
around a 40-foot-high tree. Visit the interactive Christmas chalet, with treats, prize giveaways and 
activities. For more information and tickets visit www.nhm.ac.uk/visit -us/whats-on/ice-rink.  It is 
best to book your tickets in advance.  The Natural History Museum is located on Cromwell Road. 
The nearest tube station is South Kensington. 

The Westway Trust will be hosting a free Christmas Festival, with performances, arts and crafts, 
food and drink and childrenôs activities on 16 and 17 December. It takes place under the canopy, 
Westway Trust, 1 Thorpe Close, London W10 5XL. Visit www.westway.org for further details or 
contact Kate.Frame@westway.org 

Cooking Time: 25-35 minutes 
May be cooled and frozen for up to 1 month  
 

You will need:  
1 tbsp olive oil 
1 large onion, halved and sliced into thin strips  
1 red pepper, seeded and sliced into thin strips 
2 tsp ground coriander 
¼ - ½ tsp chilli flakes  
3 tbsp basmati rice or long grain rice  
1½ l hot turkey or chicken stock  
250g turkey meat, cut into thin strips  (leg meat 
will have the most flavour)  
410g can chickpeas, drained and rinsed 
A handful of fresh coriander or flatleaf parsley, 
roughly chopped (optional)  
 

Method  
¶ Heat the oil in a large pan, add the onion 

and fry for 5 minutes or so, stirring every 
now and then until it starts to soften.  

PERKY TURKEY SOUP (serves 4)  
From www.bbcgoodfood.com  

¶ Add the red pepper, ground coriander, 

chilli and rice and stir around the pan 
for about a minute.  

¶ Pour in the hot stock, stir in the turkey 

and chickpeas and season well.  
¶ Bring to the boil, cover and simmer for 

8-10 minutes, until the vegetables and 
rice are tender.  

¶ Stir in the coriander or parsley and itôs 

ready.  
For extra zing, squeeze in a little lemon 
juice at the end.  Any canned pulses can 
replace the chickpeas. 
 

A new wing of the Lyric Hammersmith is coming soon and young people aged 11-19 are invited 
to be part of the opening celebrations.  The theatre is looking for talented and enthusiastic young 
actors, dancers, singers, beatboxers and a whole lot more, to create an opening performance for 
the Reuben Foundation Wing in the spring.  To get involved contact becky.martin@lyric.co.uk or 
hollie.evans@lyric.co.uk. Lyric Hammersmith, Kings Mall, King Street, Lyric Square, London W6 
0QL, telephone 020 8741 6850.  

http://www.westway.org
mailto:Kate.Frame@westway.org?subject=Westway%20XMas%20Festival


A Parentôs Experience 
 
It was August 2013, when I was feeling very low, lonely, unhappy and depressed, that my Health 
Worker asked me to try Family Friends to see if they can help.  One of the co -ordinators of Family 
Friends visited and explained how they work with families like mine.  
 
A few days after, Christine, a very nice member of the Family Friends group started to visit me 
every week for two hours.  During these hours we have been doing so many different activities, 
like visiting museums, going to the libraries, cinemas and parks.  Apart from that, she is giving   
emotional and physical support to me and my little son who was developing late in speaking -   
social, learning, and physical.  My life was so difficult, as I'm suffering from asthma, diabetes, and 
rheumatoid arthritis, so taking many medications, making me feel worse every day. Now Christine, 
has changed our lives with her huge help, and today my son is improving in school, is more      
sociable, and a more happy boy; and about me, I see life as more easy and more enjoyable. 
Thank you so much Christine for all the valuable help we have been receiving from you, and the 
very precious and unforgettable time we are having.  
 

Isabel  
 

A Childôs Experience 
 
Before I was introduced to Family Friends I never used to really enjoy meeting new people; I used 
to stammer and get overwhelmed. But since Iôve met Eleanor, I donôt find it as scary anymore, and 
have realized that thereôs nothing to worry about, especially because of the fact that she made it 
really easy for me. From our first visit, Eleanor was friendly and very understanding of all the 
things I had to say, and helped me see through every problem. Itôs really nice to have some time 
out at times, to speak to someone about whatôs bothering you, and whatôs making you happy (not 
to mention that weôve bumped into celebrities three times).  
 
Without Eleanor, I really donôt know how I would have been able to deal with the problems that I 
come across a lot of the time; she tells me the honest truth about every situation. Some of the 
things weôve done include going for walks in Holland Park and visiting galleries.  Weôve made 
friendship bracelets for each other, and weôve also gone to Westfield and enjoyed some delicious 
frozen yogurts. Sheôs helped me a lot and Iôm so glad to have her as a volunteer. Iôm really excited 
because Iôm turning 14 in two weeks, so weôre hopefully going cycling on Boris bikes in Hyde Park. 
 

Iman  
 

A Volunteerôs Experience 
 
I've always wanted to invest some time in volunteering with children so when I heard about Family 
Friends I had a feeling that it could be a good choice.  I had hundreds of little fears about my   
abilities and how things could work out, but by attending the training, those fears were somehow 
silenced.  I've been matched to a little boy and his family. The first day I went to meet them I 
can't deny I was feeling a bit anxious, but it didn't take too much to get to know what kind of   
people I was spending time with. I've learnt so much during these months, gaining a bigger sense 
of commitment and time management and understanding the importance of   being able to share 
my empathy and willingness to help. I found out how the point of view of a six year old child can 
be easily misunderstood and how children can hold and hide their feelings from strangers, but 
once they see you as a friend things get different!   
 
I am sure I'm going to miss them once our year will come to an end. I am grateful to have had 
the opportunity to be there all these months. I can definitely say this experience has made differ-
ences in my life and not just in theirs.     

Ilaria  



Hellos and Goodbyes  
 

Thank you very much to all the volunteers who have become befrienders and mentors for Family 
Friends this year.  During 2014 four new groups of volunteers were inducted:  Alison, Alanah,   
Alize, Anne, Antonio, Althea, Cecile, Christine, Claire, Danielle, Debra, Delia, Eleanor, Eunice, Gilli, 
Ilaria, Jacqueline, Jana, Janette, James, John, Katrina, Melanie, Ono, Rebecca, Shani, Trina and 
Veronica.  We have said ógoodbyeô to several volunteers: Anthony, Cordillia, Emma, Felicity, 
Foluke, George, Helen H, Janie, Joanna, Katarzyne, Kelly, Minna, Monica, Muniza, Muriel, Nelly, 
Rebecca, Sarah, Sarah B, Sedi, Stasia, Steve and Tim.  
 
Congratulations to Giedre, Elizabeth, Amina, Pascal and Kelly who won óMake A Difference 
Awardsô from the Volunteer Centre, with a presentation at the Kensington Town Hall. 

PLEASE NOTE:     The office will be closed from 5.30pm on 23 December 2014, until 9.30am on  

2 January 2015.  
 

For emergencies, contact Family & Childrenôs Services on 020 7373 2227 (Kensington & Chelsea) 
or 020 8748 8588 (Hammersmith & Fulham).  

As ever, thank you to our funders and referring agents, without whom our work would not be possible. 
In 2014 we were delighted to receive funding from the following organisations for the first time: John 
Armitage Charitable Trust via The Kensington & Chelsea Foundation, The Grove Trust and Whole 
Foods Kensington. Special thanks go to; The Austin Hope & Pilkington Trust, BBC Children In Need, 
Big Lottery Fund, Catalyst Gateway, Clare Ferguson via The Kensington & Chelsea Foundation, Sally 
Clifton Brown, Comic Relief, DMGT via The Kensington & Chelsea Foundation, Dischma Charitable 
Trust, Douglas Morris Charitable Trust, Judy Francis, The Girdlers' Company Charitable Trust, The 
Goldsmiths' Company, Hammersmith United Charities, The Hollick Family Charitable Trust, Lloyds Bank 
Foundation, Chris Madel, The Mercerôs Company, The Northmoor Trust, NHS Kensington & Chelsea, 
The Eva and Hans K. Rausing Trust, The Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea and Waitrose. 
 
Thank you to The Junior League of London for the wonderful hampers they have provided for our 
families and to Furnish for delivering them.  
 
We are very grateful to Ushma Bal of About Boys Course, Urban Partnership Group, volunteer Selina, 
Maya Gagni of Womanôs Trust, and Victoria Rodwell and Linden Rennie of MIND for being guest    
speakers at our volunteer support group meetings.   

Our social evening for volunteers, trustees and staff on 15 September.  


